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B 3.7 PLANT SYSTEMS

B 3.7.15 Spent Fuel Assembly Storage

BASES

BACKGROUND In the spent fuel storage design (References 1 and 2), the
spent fuel pool area is divided into two separate and
distinct regions for criticality considerations. Region 1,
flux trap modules with 1386 storage positions, is designed
to accommodate fuel with enrichment as high as 3.8 weight
percent U-235 without restrictions. Storage of fuel
assemblies with enrichment between 3.8 and 5.0 weight
percent in Region 1 requires either fuel burnup of >6.750
MWD/KgU in accordance with Figure 3.7.15-1, or placement in
storage locations which have face adjacent storage cells
containing either water or fuel assemblies with accumulated
burnup of at least 20.0 MWD/KgU in accordance with paragraph
4.3.1.1.

Region 2 burnup credit rack modules, with 449 total storage
positions, is designed to accommodate fuel with 4.95 + 0.05
weight percent initial enrichment burned to at least 41
MWD/KgU or, in accordance with Figure 3.7.15-1, fuel of
lower enrichment which yields an equivalent reactivity. The
Region 2 rack (15 x 15 cell array) in the cask loading area
of the cask pit is also designed to store up to 4.95 + 0.05
weight percent initial enrichment new fuel when placed in
storage locations which have empty face-adjacent storage
cells.

The water in the spent fuel storage pool and cask loading
area normally contains soluble boron, which results in large
subcriticality margins under actual operating conditions.
However, the NRC guidelines, based upon the accident
condition in which all soluble poison is assumed to have
been lost, specify that the limiting keff of 0.95 be
evaluated in the absence of soluble boron. Hence, the
design of both regions is based on the use of unborated
water, which maintains each region in a subcritical
condition during normal operation with the regions fully
loaded. The double contingency principle discussed in ANSI
N-16.1-1975, and the April 1978 NRC letter (Reference 3)
allows credit for soluble boron under other abnormal or
accident conditions, since only a single accident need be
considered at one time. For example, an abnormal scenario
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